
 
 

Dear Students, dear Colleagues, 

in the last meeting of the Academic Senate we shared the modality of holding exams and 
graduating sessions in accordance with the last Decree Law, which indicates a re-entry in 
presence of all university activities. 

The exams of June, July and September sessions will be held in presence.  

For the June and July sessions only, international students and/or students in mobility 
abroad may request a distance assessment, by making a request directly from the 
application of the single exam. 

The professor will establish the modalities to organize the most suitable examination 
method for the distance exam. 

For the June and July sessions only, given the still uncertain pandemic situation, 
professors may accept further requests from students unable to reach the University for 
motivations related to COVID-19. The University invites professors to use the necessary 
sensitivity in accepting the requests. 

The professor will establish the modalities to organize the most suitable examination 
method for the distance exam. 

For the September sessions attendance in presence will be mandatory, returning to the 
pre-pandemic modality. 

The Bachelor and Master of Science graduations, starting from July, will be in attendance, 
with the possibility of hosting up to three guests. Students abroad and/or unable to reach 
the University for COVID-19 motivations will be allowed to take their examinations at a 
distance. 

In order to support off-site students, taking into account the declared economic situation, 
the university is launching an extraordinary measure of economic support for the partial 
relief of travel and accommodation expenses incurred for transfers for the exams of the 
June-July sessions. The operating procedures will be communicated in the coming days. 

I am sure our community will be able to seize the opportunity to return to these moments in 
presence. 

 

Best regards, 

Ferruccio Resta 
Rector of Politecnico di Milano 


